   GOTHENBURG HOUSING AUTHORITY
REGULAR BOARD MEETING

December 13, 2022
PRESENT: Kyle Fornoff,  Joni Birnie,  Brennon Malcom,  Jill Rubenthaler,  Cindy Soller,
ABSENT: 
OTHERS PRESENT: Executive Director, Gerri Hild & Ken Christensen
Meeting called to order by President Fornoff  at 8:03  AM.  
OPEN MEETING ACT ANNOUNCEMENT: A copy of the Nebraska Open Meeting Act is located on the bulletin board on the north wall by the door of this meeting room.

 PUBLIC COMMENT:  President  Fornoff opened up the floor to the guest  Mr. Christensen, Mr. Christensen wanted to know if Health Insurance was on the agenda and if so he would wait until that topic was presented.  Meeting continued per Monthly Agenda presented to the board.
MINUTES:  
 The minutes from November 8, 2022  Regular Meeting were read and approved. 
Meeting  minutes were distributed as a hard copy to each Board Member.   

Commissioner  Malcom  made motion to approve Minutes as submitted for November 8, 2022 meeting.
Second by Commissioner  Birnie.   Board unanimously approved the Minutes.

FINANCIAL:  
The October  Financials for all programs from  Loucks and Schwartz had been emailed to Board Members for review.  
Commissioner  Malcom  made motion to accept the financials.  Second by Commissioner Soller.   Board unanimously approved.  
Invoices were available for the Board to review and signatures were collected for  November  bills.  

REPORT ON OCCUPANCY: 
A review of vacancies indicated 3 vacant at Hillcrest with possibility of one applicant, 11 leased under the Section 8 Voucher program.  3 Vacant scattered sites and no applications at this time.
COMMUNICATIONS:  None
TRAINING/MEETINGS:  None
.    
TENANTS:  

Hild states we had Tour of the Lights scheduled for the Tenants on December 8th however, due to the ice and road conditions Hild canceled for the safety of staff and tenants.  We are working diligently to reschedule but, again we are dealing with winter conditions and the Holidays coming up quickly.  Commissioner Birnie said a lot of tenant would really love to be able to do this activity but, they do understand if we are not able too since it is truly beyond the offices control.

Commissioner Birnie had not other comments from any tenants regarding anything going on here.  It’s been pretty quiet.
OLD BUSINESS:
Full-Time Maintenance:  Hild is still advertising for a Full-time Maintenance position.  After speaking to the board we have decided it would be beneficial to try and find a Full Time Maintenance Supervisor to run the shop and monitor and delegate to staff.  This person will also be required to do everything a maintenance person does but, will be salaried and will be on call 24 hrs. a day.  
Voucher Program: Hild states she has reached out to Lexington they seem interested but, Derek is still wanting to speak to his staff about it.  Hild will continue to correspond with Derek until we have a precise decision for our voucher program.  
2023 Budget/Payroll: 
Christmas Bonus was discussed to remain at $350 and a $50 gift card to Family Fresh for the employee to shop local.  Checks will be issued on December 15th, 2022 but, will not be handed out to the staff until December 23rd, 2022.    
The proposed 2023 Budget with proposed wage increase was submitted to the Board for review, comments, additions or corrections and approval.  The operating budget is based on the actuals as to date.  Payroll is budgeted more due to changes in staff, by adding a Maintenance Supervisor to our team.   Insurance will have a decrease as per November meeting GHA changing from full Heath benefits to a stipend.    Hild budgeted a 3 percent across the Board for wages all full time staff with a 6 percent increase for Executive Director. 

 Commissioner Malcom made a motion to approve the 2023 Budget and Payroll Increases.   Second by Birnie.  Board unanimously approved.    A resolution was introduced & adopted  by Fornoff and motions were carried to approve budget.  A copy of resolution is found in resolution book numbered 2022-05 dated December 13, 2022.
NEW BUSINESS:
Jefferson Square:  Hild spoke to the board about the upcoming purchase of Jefferson Square.  Hild has spoke to Cris Larson and they were under the understanding that we were not interested in purchasing this program once our contract was up.  Hild wanted to find out from the board what their feelings were for this program and development.  The board all expressed the interest in purchasing it once the contract is up, and Hild will reach out to Mesner’s Development so they are aware of the boards decision.   
Health Insurance:  With all the changes that go with our current Group Health plan with Blue Cross Blue Shield of Nebraska we must have Two or More employees enrolled  at all times.   GHA struggles to have enough employees to be cost-effective.  Mr. Christensen presented to the board an idea for switching the Group Health insurance to offer a stipend for this benefit per employee based on a single coverage.  With GHA going with the change it will still have some guidelines and stipulations to protect us if the employee is not Full-time or working his/her 40 hrs. per week. Must also be past 90 day of probation and shall not have loss of pay of more then 20 hrs. per month.  The monthly premium per employee of this plan is that GHA shall pay each employee 50% of his/her premium each month. based on that year’s plan on the renewal rate by age a month.  The employee will have the option to have it deposited into their single retirement account unless the Employee wants to be paid with proof of a current health insurance plan.   
Commissioner Soller made a motion to change from Group Health Insurance to a Health Insurance Stipend.  Second, by Commissioner Malcom.  Board unanimously approved.   Personnel Policy will be changed with new policy starting on 1/1/2023.
 A resolution was introduced & adopted  by Fornoff and motions were carried to approve Health Insurance Stipend.  A copy of resolution is found in resolution book numbered 2022-06 dated December 13, 2022.
REAC Inspection:  Hild states we will be having a HUD/REAC Inspection on December 15th, 2022 starting at 9:00 a.m.  This inspection will be all of Hillcrest and Scattered Site Properties, at this time we are unaware of what units the inspector will choose until he arrives that morning.  Hild feels pretty confident about a lot of our units but does have some Health and Safety concerns for a few of them.  
REAC Inspections are scored using a scale of 1 to 100. The most recent REAC score determines when the next inspection will occur.  Our last inspection was held in 2015 and they are normally done every three years.
There are three letters (A-C) that may follow the score, in addition to an *. The definition of these characters is as follows: 
A:  No Health and Safety deficiencies noted. B: Non-Life Threating Health and Safety deficiencies noted.
C: At least one Life Threatening Health and Safety deficiency noted.  * At leas one inoperable smoke detector noted.
A passing score for a REAC Physical Inspection is 60 or above. 
Open Forum:  
None

With no further business to come before the Board, Chairman Fornoff called the meeting adjourned at 8:57 AM.   
Meeting Adjourned.  
Next Regular meeting will be January 10, 2023.
____________________________________

_________________________________
Board Chairman: 
       
Kyle Fornoff


Executive Director:         Gerri Hild
